
 Sandyston Township 

Minutes
December 11, 2012
This meeting was opened and called to order at 6:45 pm by Mayor Harper who stated this meeting was being held in compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, having been duly advertised.

Roll Call

The clerk was asked to call the roll. Present were: Committeeman William Leppert, Deputy Mayor Fred MacDonald, and Mayor George Harper.

Also in attendance:  Stan Dutkus; Tom Brackney; Shane Houghtaling; Scott House; Dave Lobban; Patrick Lobban; Steve Williamson; JoAnn Williamson; Patte Haggerty Frato, Sandyston Township Historian; Jane Primerano, The Alternative Press; Betsy Pinzone; 
The Mayor invited all to join in the Pledge of Allegiance.
A workshop meeting began at 6:45 pm for a discussion about Hurricane Sandy, issues with the generator and discussion what we can do better as a Township in the future.

Stan Dutkus, Scott House, Shane Houghtaling, and Tom Brackney came forward to discuss emergency preparedness with the Committee.    Chief House stated the most important thing needed was to have the cord reels on the generator due to the numerous pieces of equipment that charge off the batteries in the trucks and without them being plugged into the cord reels there could be a problem with equipment.   Chief House stated another issue was the garage doors should be checked to make sure they are on the generator but understood there was a problem with the doors opening when the transfer switch malfunctioned. Mr. Dutkus stated it would be beneficial to have the Chief’s room, the Deputy Chief’s room and the room where the fax machine to be put on the generator and for the Communications room stay on the generator.  Chief House explained that a lot of the communications with the EOC with the County was through email and there is a battery backup that worked for a little while but once the phone lines went down the use of the email ceased.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald stated the concentrator located by the Hainesville Inn was not on a generator and recommended sending a letter to Centurylink to see what could be done about this in the future to keep communications running at the fire department/municipal building.    Deputy Mayor MacDonald another issue is the exhaust fan in the kitchen and the lights over the stove should be on the generator.    Mr. Dutkus stated only one outlet worked in the meeting hall was working (behind where the Committee sits to the right) and felt there should be a few more working outlets in the meeting hall.  Chief House stated the heat in the truck bays is not on the generator and felt if they could add one of the heaters to the generator that would help keep the trucks warm in the winter.    The Clerk stated it would be helpful to have the Clerk’s office, Construction Office and copy/fax room on the generator for use of email and updating the website, as well as sending and receiving faxes.
The Clerk stated right now the water, restrooms, heat in the meeting hall, emergency lighting, fire department communications room, laundry room, television room, one outlet in the meeting hall and the lights in the restrooms are on the generator.
Mr. Brackney stated a procedure needs to be established for the maintenance of the generator during an emergency and felt someone should be assigned to perform daily maintenance of the generator.    Deputy Mayor MacDonald stated the proper oil for the generator is 5W/30 and will be near the generator.
Deputy Mayor MacDonald asked if we could submit the cost to repair the generator to FEMA.  The Clerk stated we have a meeting with FEMA on Friday, December 14, 2012, and we would ask that question.

The Clerk asked the Committee if they desired the creation of a Facebook page.  Mayor Harper stated he would leave that up to the Clerk.  Mayor Harper stated it is another thing to manage 24/7 and asked if we needed another job and didn’t want to burden the Clerk with another responsibility.  The Clerk and the Mayor agreed it was something to think about for the future.
Deputy Mayor MacDonald discussed the need for a portable generator for the Township Garage for the gas pumps and heat for the garage. Chief House also discussed the need for a generator at Station #2 in Layton to plug in fire truck (to keep equipment working on the fire truck) and run the heat.   Mayor Harper stated a panel would have to be installed at each location to accommodate the generators. 
President Dutkus stated during the storm the siren stopped working and the fire department is looking into how to fix or replace the siren.
Deputy Mayor discussed the time clock for the parking lot lights is not working and is in the process of being replaced.    This damage was attributed to the transfer switch malfunctioning.                                                                     
Deputy Mayor MacDonald discussed the possibility of switching the parking lot lights over to LED lights.  Currently there are three lights out in the parking lot and now would be a good time to make the switch.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald stated switching over to the LED lights would cost approximately $4,500 and would eventually provide a savings on the electrical bill.  
President Dutkus discussed, as part of the budget discussions, putting up a pole barn on the municipal property.    The pole barn would be approximately 30 X 40 which comes down to $16,000 installed.  The fire department is asking for the Township to pay for the building the fire department will handle the site work and the concrete.   Mr. Brackney stated the fire department would be selling the shed that is there now to a fire department member.  Mayor Harper asked the fire department to get a quote for the pole building for the January meeting.  Mayor Harper asked the fire department where they stand on grants.  Deputy Chief Houghtaling stated there are no grants to be submitted at this time.   Mayor Harper stated if the Township agrees to increase the donation to the fire department for the purchase of a pole building the Township would be unable to provide a matching grant to the fire department for any grants in 2013.   The fire department agreed to this consideration.   
Chief House also discussed the possibility of obtaining a used fire truck with a pumper from an area fire department.  Chief House stated the Chief of that fire department is going to work with his Township Committee to come up with a price for Sandyston Fire to purchase the truck.    The Committee asked Chief House to get more information and provide that to the Committee at a later date.  

Salary & Wages/Budget Workshop:   The Committee reviewed the Salary & Wages of Township employees and the figures depicting 2%-3.5% increases.  After a brief discussion, Mayor Harper made a motion to adopt a 2% increase in salaries for 2013 with the exception of the Land Use Administrator/Planning Board Secretary who shall receive a $2,000 increase for 2013, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.  The Committee discussed the retirement of the Road Department Foreman and the need to renegotiate the salaries of the road department at a later date.  The Committee discussed the Minimum and Maximum amounts of the Salary and Wage for the Road Department.   The Clerk advised the Committee of the following Minimum and Maximum Salaries for the Road Department per Ordinance 2011-01:






Minimum



Maximum

Road Foreman, hourly

$       16.00



$       33.00

Roadman, Senior Employee (hourly)
$       12.00



$       24.00

Roadman, Junior Employee (hourly) 
$       10.00



$       22.00

Jessica M. Caruso, CFO discussed the line items in the budget that are healthy enough to move money to another area of the budget.  Mrs. Caruso stated the Health Benefits line item has seen a decrease with the removal of one employee and the eventual retirement of another.   Mrs. Caruso asked if the Committee wanted to maintain the line or take the money out of that line and utilize it someplace else.  Mayor Harper stated he wanted to maintain the commitment to Capital Improvement Fund while trying to hold the budget flat for 2013.   Mrs. Caruso stated the budget process will go much smoother this year having the General Ledger up and running.  Mrs. Caruso stating a standard 2% increase in Insurance should leave that line item operable.  Mrs. Caruso stated the reserve balance for Streets & Roads heading into 2013 should be approximately $49,000.   Committeeman Leppert asked if they could encumber those funds for use in 2013 for the repair of three catch basins.  Mrs. Caruso stated that could be done to pay for the catch basins.   Mrs. Caruso asked the Committee if they will once again be doing the Ordinance in the amount of $4,350 for the turnout gear for the fire department.  Mayor Harper stated that is something that should be done every year for the proper rotation of turnout gear.    Mayor Harper also stated the building needs to be painted.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald discussed the need for LED lighting for the parking lot lights.   Mrs. Caruso discussed the Buildings and Grounds line item and $5,300 which remains for 2013.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald stated the LED lighting for the parking lot needed to be completed, as well as the wish list for the updating of the generator. After much discussion, the Committee agreed to replace the LED lighting in the parking lot.  Committeeman Leppert made a motion to approve the switch to LED lighting, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.  Mayor Harper recommended moving any extra money into the Buildings and Grounds line item to pay for the LED lighting and painting of the municipal building.  Mayor Harper asked the fire department line item be increased by 2%.    Mayor Harper explained the purchase of the pole building will be in lieu of matching grants which the fire department may have applied for in 2013 and restrict them from any matching grants for 2013.    Mrs. Caruso stated the Court line item has been steady and asked if there has been a request for any increase.  Mayor Harper stated we have received no request, except for the increase to handle the DWI trials.  Mrs. Caruso stated 911 increased approximately $300.  Mayor Harper asked the public which was present if they had any questions regarding the budget discussions.  There being no comment from the public, Mayor Harper made a motion to close the Salary & Wage/Budget Discussion, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.   
Minutes:  The Committee reviewed the regular meeting minutes of November 13, 2012.

Deputy Mayor MacDonald made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.
Tax Collector Report:  The Tax Collector’s report for the month of November 2012 was presented with total receipts Month-To-Date of $1,105,003.13 and Year-to-Date of $5,492,684.78. Mayor Harper made a motion to approve the Tax Collector’s Report, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.    
Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s Report for the month of November 2012 was presented with a beginning balance of $570,080.88, total receipts of $1,174,740.21, and total disbursements of $945,769.89 leaving an ending balance of $725,241.81.  Mayor Harper stated the General Capital Account is $301,045.00, Animal Control Escrow $36,104.83, Public Assist Escrow $3,524.10, Unemployment Escrow $22,054.32, COAH Trust $23,461.26 and the Small Cities Master $4,761.13 (Housing Rehab).    Mayor Harper made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously approved.  The Committee also reviewed the FEMA spreadsheet outlining the FEMA reimbursements which have been received to date.  The Committee read a memo from the CFO and Clerk stating in November 2012 Sandyston Township received a one lump sum payment in the amount of $92,769.29.  The Township records reflect $93,874.69 was submitted for approval.  FEMA has the right to alter the reports submitted, which has amounted to $1,105.40 less.   The Clerk stated she is going to try to receive a report from FEMA showing the reimbursement we received and which request was reduced.
Payment of Vouchers:  The bills list for the month November 2012 was submitted for approval in the amount of $221,335.56.   Committeeman Leppert made a motion to approve the bills list, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.
Departmental Reports:  The Committee reviewed the Departmental Reports.  Committeeman Leppert made a motion to approve the use of Morris County Co-op for the purchase of Rock Salt (Contract #4) and Snow Grits (Contract #3) if needed, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.

Old Business: 

Mayor Harper stated the lawsuit regarding the Solar Farm (Syncarpha) has been dismissed.

Layton Post Office:   Mayor Harper stated we have had no word on the status of the Layton Post Office.  Mayor Harper requested this item be removed from the Agenda.
Performance Bond:   Mayor Harper stated the Bond has been posted by Ariben in the amount of $45,132.00 and therefore should be removed from the agenda.     Mayor Harper requested that Block 1105 Lot 14 remain until further notice.
Viewshed Protection Ordinance:  Mayor Harper stated this Ordinance has been returned to the Planning Board for Discussion and asked to leave it on the agenda until further notice.
Renewable Energy Ordinance:  Mayor Harper stated this Ordinance has been returned to the Planning Board for Discussion and asked to leave it on the agenda until further notice.

New Business:
Invoice Cloud:  Jessica Caruso explained Invoice Cloud will allow residents to pay for taxes online.  Invoice Cloud is a company based in Massachusetts and currently is the only company that is fully integrated with the software package that we use, Municipal Software, because in the tax law for electronic payments you are not allowed to accept electronic payments for delinquent payments for tax sale; however, by integrating the system the residents can get real time up to date accurate information for their individual accounts so they will be able to make those types of payments.    Mrs. Caruso explained Invoice Cloud will have a link off the Sandyston Township website which will send them to a payment site.    Mrs. Caruso explained that residents will have the ability to schedule payments, view their payment history, schedule reminders, etc.    Mrs. Caruso stated we have received several requests from residents requesting to pay for their taxes with a credit card.  Mrs. Caruso stated the other system we were looking into, Official Payments, was not compliant or compatible with our system.  Mrs. Caruso stated the difference between the two companies is that Official Payments did not charge the Township a fee; however Invoice Cloud would charge the Township $50 per month, but felt the services of Invoice Cloud was far more advanced and compatible with our operating system.    Committeeman Leppert asked if this is also a user-fee based use.  Mrs. Caruso answered that Invoice Cloud charges 2.95% of the payment paid for by the taxpayer, for credit card payments or $.95 for electronic check payments.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve Invoice Cloud for credit card payments, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.

Shared Service – Montague Township:  The Committee reviewed the Shared Service Agreement with Montague for Construction Services.  Mayor Harper stated the Sandyston Township inspectors will be handling the inspections and plan review for Montague for Construction Official/Building, Electrical, Fire and Plumbing Sub-code and will be charging $30,000 for the salaries and $4,500 for the administrative & pension costs leaving $34,500 charged to Montague.  Mayor Harper stated this was at Montague’s request and came at a good time, as the construction office is slower and this will help both Townships maintain their departments.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve the Shared Services Agreement, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.
Easement Block 1801 Lot 15:  The Committee reviewed the Easement for Block 1801 Lot 15.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.  
Risk Management Consultant’s Agreement: The Committee reviewed the Risk Management Consultant’s Agreement for 2013 naming George Morville as our consultant.  Committeeman Leppert made a motion to approve, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.  
Indemnity and Trust Agreement: The Committee reviewed the Indemnity and Trust Agreement which renews our membership in Statewide Insurance Fund until 2016.   Mayor Harper made a motion to approve, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.  
Catch Basins:    Committeeman Leppert made a motion to approve the repair of the three catch basins, one on Butternut Lane and two on Fox Run, in the amount of $15,300 by Zitone Construction, paid for out of the 2012 operating budget, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.  A request for quotes was sent to several contractors; however, Zitone Construction was the only one to submit a quote.

 Resolutions:

Sandyston Township Resolution

R-77-2012


WHEREAS, the Township of Sandyston has adopted a "Minimum and Maximum Salary and Wage Ordinance”; and


WHEREAS, the Township of Sandyston wishes to establish salaries and wages for the calendar year 2013 within the minimum and maximum ranges established by Township Ordinance 2011-01. 


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston, County of Sussex, State of New Jersey, that the following employees and officials shall receive the compensation herein set forth, effective 

January 1, 2013 and each year thereafter, until amended or repealed. Salaries are hereby established and fixed as the salary to be paid to the officers, and positions of employees, herein set forth. All of the salaries to which the respective incumbents of said offices might otherwise be entitled, except, however, which may be payable by law, or which otherwise may be properly authorized to be paid by this resolution, or another resolution of the Township Committee, to wit:   








Mayor



per annum, payable quarterly


$  3,500.00

Committeemen

per annum, payable quarterly


$  2,600.00

Municipal Clerk

per annum, payable monthly


$38,103.25
 

Deputy Clerk


per annum, payable yearly          

$         1.00

 Registrar


per annum, payable monthly


$     855.78

Tax Collector


per annum, payable monthly 


$19,195.38 


Tax Assessor


per annum, payable monthly           

$14,000.00

Deputy Tax Assessor             per annum, payable quarterly              
$     500.00

Treasurer


per annum, payable monthly


$  5,332.25
           

CFO


            per annum, payable monthly             

$  7,678.15

Construction Official

per annum, payable monthly


$ 20,435.00





Shared Service



$ 14,000.00

Sec., Bd. of Health

per annum, payable monthly


$  1,142.76


Emer. Mgt. Coord.

per annum, payable quarterly


$   1,801.40 


Animal Control Off.

per annum, payable quarterly


$   2,310.30 


(plus $1.00 per dog license issued, plus mileage) 

Dog Pick-Up 








$        25.00

Dog Boarding Fee (per day)






$        25.00

Sec., Const. Off.

per hour, payable monthly


$        10.46

Fire Sub-Code Official
per hour, payable monthly


$         28.25
                 

                                               (maximum-$3,000.00 per year)





Shared Service



$    4,000.00

Plumbing Sub-Code Off.
per annum, payable monthly


$    5,974.00





Shared Service



$    1,582.00





Shared Service



$    5,000.00

Electrical Sub-Code Off.        per annum, payable monthly              

$    5,974.00





Shared Service



$    1,847.00





Shared Service



$    7,000.00

Housing Officer

per insp., payable monthly


$         35.00

Code Enforc. Off.

per hour, payable monthly


$         31.10
  

            (plus mileage)

Fire Prev./Life Haz. Off.
Shared Service



$         50.00      
       

Road Foreman,

per hour, payable bi-weekly


$         28.17

Roadman Sr.


per hour, payable bi-weekly


$         19.00

Roadman Jr.                            per hour, payable bi-weekly               
$         16.48

Laborers,


per hour, payable monthly

     minimum wage

Temp. Truck Drivers, 

per hour, payable monthly


$         12.50      
         

Land Use Administrator/

Planning Bd. Secretary
per annum, payable

           

$  15,000.00

Official Tax Search Off. 
100% search fees

Official Improv. Search Off.
100% search fees

Vouchers for mileage shall be prepared and submitted monthly. All those eligible for car allowance shall be allowed: 





$0.51 (cents)per mile.

All employees, other than hourly employees, whose appearance is necessary in a court case shall be paid $20.00 (dollars) per appearance. The hourly employees shall be paid their hourly rate.

Date of Adoption:   December 11, 2012

The Committee reviewed R-77-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-77-2012, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.
SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP RESOLUTION

R-78-2012

RESOLUTION REAPPOINTING MUNICIPAL CLERK IN THE TOWNSHIP OF SANDYSTON

WHEREAS, Amanda F. Lobban was duly appointed and confirmed to the position of Municipal Clerk on December 3, 2009 for a three (3) year term in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:9-133 et. seq.; and

WHEREAS, Amanda F. Lobban is and has been certified as a Registered Municipal Clerk, Certificate Number C-1567 since October 14, 2009 and has satisfied the continuing education requirements for said certification; and

WHEREAS, the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston is desirous of reappointing Amanda F. Lobban, RMC, as Municipal Clerk for the Township of Sandyston; and

WHEREAS, the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston is desirous of confirming said reappointment of Amanda F. Lobban, RMC, as Municipal Clerk for the Township of Sandyston; and

WHEREAS, this reappointment has occurred within sixty (60) days of the expiration of the three (3) year term identified above.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston as follows:

1. Amanda F. Lobban, RMC, is hereby reappointed to the position of Municipal Clerk in the Township of Sandyston; and

2. Amanda F. Lobban, RMC, is and has upon this reappointment attained tenure pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40A9-133 et. seq.

The Committee reviewed R-78-2012.  Committeeman Leppert made a motion to approve R-78-2012, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.
SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP

R-79-2012

RESOLUTION GRANTING A DRIVEWAY EASEMENT TO BRYAN AND DARLENE DAVIDS

WHEREAS, the Township of Sandyston is the owner of property identified as Block 1801, Lot 15, located on Mountain Trail in the Township of Sandyston; and

WHEREAS, Bryan and Darlene Davids (“Davids”) are the owners of adjacent property identified as Block 1801, Lot 16, and currently use and maintain a driveway located on the Township owned Lot 15, in order to access their residence located on Lot 16; and

WHEREAS, the Davids are seeking a Deed of Easement for the existing driveway across the Lot 15 in order to access their Lot 16; and

WHEREAS, the Mayor and Township Committee have approved the Davids’ request and have agreed to grant a Deed of Easement to the Davids for the existing driveway across Lot 15.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston that the Mayor is hereby authorized to sign the Deed of Easement granting the Davids the requested driveway access easement, attached as Exhibit “A”. 

The Committee reviewed R-79-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-79-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.
SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP RESOLUTION 

R-80-2012

A RESOLUTION TO FIX A TIME AND DATE FOR THE ANNUAL REORGANIZATION MEETING

WHEREAS, the Township of Sandyston, County of Sussex, State of New Jersey has a  Township Committee form of government; and 

WHEREAS, the members of the governing body are elected for terms commencing January 1; and 

WHEREAS, the governing body utilizes N.J.S.A. 40:45A-1 to fix the date and time of its annual reorganization meeting; and

WHEREAS, the Reorganization Meeting Agenda to be followed, more or less, by the Sandyston Township Committee is as listed below:

· Call to Order & Opening Statement

· Roll Call

· Flag Salute

· Certification of Election

· Oath of Office

· Nomination of Mayor

· Oath of Office for Mayor

· Nomination for Deputy Mayor

· Oath of Office for Deputy Mayor

· Oath of Office administered to other officials

· Adoption of Appropriate Resolutions with respect to appointment of Mayor and Deputy Mayor, adoption of 26.25% of the 2011 budget for the 2012 year, appointment of professionals, authority for tax assessor and municipal attorney to defend tax appeals and correct assessments, staff and board appointments, insurance fund, fix rate of interest for delinquent taxes, authority for tax collector to conduct annual tax sale, cancel all underpayments/overpayments $5.00 or less, schedule of annual meeting dates

· Adjournment

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, in compliance with the State of New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act P.L. 1975 C.231, publication of this document is to be considered official advance notice that the Township of Sandyston, County of Sussex and State of New Jersey, will hold their annual Reorganization Meeting at 9 am on Wednesday, January 2, 2013, at the Sandyston Township Municipal Building meeting room, 133 Route 645, Sandyston, NJ  07826.

The Committee reviewed R-80-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-80-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald MacDonald and unanimously carried.
SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP 

R-81-2012

STATEWIDE INSURANCE FUND 

RESOLUTION APPOINTING FUND COMMISSIONER FOR 2013


WHEREAS, the TOWNSHIP OF SANDYSTON (hereinafter “Local Unit”) is a member of the Statewide Insurance Fund (hereinafter “Fund”), a joint insurance fund as defined in N.J.S.A. 40A:10-36 et seq.; and


WHEREAS, the Fund’s Bylaws require participating members to appoint a Fund Commissioner;


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the governing body of the                                                                                                 that AMANDA F. LOBBAN is hereby appointed as the Fund Commissioner for the Local Unit; and 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that WILLIAM LEPPERT is hereby appointed as the Alternate Fund Commissioner for the Local Unit; and 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Local Unit’s Fund Commissioner is authorized and directed to execute all such documents as required by the Fund. 

The Committee reviewed R-81-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-81-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.
SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP 

R-82-2012

RESOLUTION APPOINTING RISK MANAGEMENT CONSULTANT FOR 2013

WHEREAS, the TOWNSHIP OF SANDYSTON (hereinafter “Local Unit”) has joined the Statewide Insurance Fund (hereinafter “Fund”), a joint insurance fund as defined in N.J.S.A. 40A:10-36 et seq.; and

WHEREAS, the Bylaws require participating members to appoint a Risk Management Consultant, as those positions are defined in the Bylaws, if requested to do so by the “Fund”; and

WHEREAS, the Local Unit has complied with relevant law with regard to the appointment of a Risk management Consultant; and

WHEREAS, the “Fund” has requested its members to appoint individuals or entities to that position; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the governing body of “Local Unit”, in the County of Hunterdon and State of New Jersey, as follows:

1. The TOWNSHIP OF SANDYSTON hereby appoints GEORGE MORVILLE as its local Risk Management Consultant.

2. The MAYOR (authorized representative of the public entity) and Risk Management Consultant are hereby authorized to execute the Risk Management Consultant’s Agreement for the year 2013 in the form attached hereto.

The Committee reviewed R-82-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-82-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP

R-83-2012

A RESOLUTION FOR THE MAYOR TO SIGN  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1RISK MANAGEMENT CONSULTANT’S AGREEMENT

WHEREAS, the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston has read the RISK MANAGEMENT CONSULTANT’S AGREEMENT; and

WHEREAS, said agreement entered into this 11TH day of December,  2012, among the Statewide Insurance Fund (“FUND”), a joint insurance fund of the State of New Jersey, the Township of Sandyston (“MEMBER”) and George Morville (“CONSULTANT”) through a fair and open process, pursuant to N.J.S.A.19:44A-20.4; and

WHEREAS, the term of this Agreement shall be from January 1, 2013 to January 1, 2014. However, this Agreement may be terminated by either party at any time by mailing to the other thirty (30) days written notice, certified mail return receipt. 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston approves the Risk Management Consultant’s Agreement hereby authorizes the Mayor to execute on behalf of the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston said Risk Management Consultant’s Agreement.
The Committee reviewed R-83-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-83-2012, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP

R-84-2012

STATEWIDE INSURANCE FUND

RESOLUTION TO JOIN (RENEW) THE FUND


WHEREAS, a number of local units have joined together to form the Statewide Insurance Fund (“FUND”), a joint insurance fund, as permitted by N.J.S.A. 40A:10-36, et seq.; and


WHEREAS, the Township of Sandyston (“LOCAL UNIT”) has complied with relevant law with regard to the acquisition of insurance; and


WHEREAS, the statutes and regulations governing the creation and operation of joint insurance funds contain elaborate restrictions and safeguards concerning the safe and efficient administration of such funds; and


WHEREAS,  the LOCAL UNIT has determined that membership in the FUND is in the best interest of the LOCAL UNIT.


WHEREAS, the LOCAL UNIT agrees to be a member of the FUND for a period of three (3) years, effective from January 1, 2013 terminating on January 1, 2016 at 12:01 a.m. standard time; and 


WHEREAS, the LOCAL UNIT has never defaulted on claims, if self-insured, and has not been canceled for non-payment of insurance premiums for two (2) years prior to the date of this Resolution.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the LOCAL UNIT does hereby agree to join the Statewide Insurance Fund; and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that to the extent required by law, the Local Unit shall provide notice of the Indemnity and Trust Agreement to the Office of the State Comptroller; and 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the LOCAL UNIT will be afforded the following coverage(s) as marked “Yes”:



















YES

NO

Workers’ Compensation & Employer’s Liability 



X

Liability, Property, Crime-Faithful Performance and Fidelity,


X

Inland Marine, Boiler and Machinery, Comprehensive General 

Liability, Auto Liability, Auto Physical Damages

and Professional Liability


Pollution Liability 







X












BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Amanda F. Lobban is hereby appointed as the LOCAL UNIT’s Fund Commissioner and is authorized to execute the application for membership and the accompanying certification on behalf of the LOCAL UNIT; and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the LOCAL UNIT’s Fund Commissioner is authorized and directed to execute the Indemnity and Trust Agreement and such other documents signifying the membership in the FUND as required by the FUND’s Bylaws and to deliver same to the Administrator of the FUND with the express reservation that said documents shall become effective only upon the LOCAL UNIT’s admissions to the FUND following approval of the FUND by the New Jersey Department of Banking and Insurance.

The Committee reviewed R-84-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-84-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP 

R-85-2012

RESOLUTION TO CONTRACT WITH SPACE WILD ANIMAL FARM FOR DEER CARCASS REMOVAL

WHEREAS, there exists a need in the Township of Sandyston for Professional Services; and 

WHEREAS, the Local Public Contract Law (N.J.S.A. 40A:11-1 et seq.) requires that the Resolution hiring a professional for professional services without competitive bids must be publicly advertised; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston as follows: 

That the following contract has been awarded without competitive bidding as a “Professional Service” in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:11-5(1) (a) of the Local Public Contract Law because the services rendered or to be performed are by persons authorized by law to practice their profession: 

· Space Wild Animal Farm at a rate of $40 per carcass payable monthly;

· Said contract shall expire on December 31, 2013; 

· Copies of this Professional Service Contract are on file with the Municipal Clerk and are available there for public inspection;

· This Resolution shall take effect immediately.

The Committee reviewed R-85-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-85-2012, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP

R-86-2012

A RESOLUTION FOR THE MAYOR TO SIGN  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1INDEMNITY AND TRUST AGREEMENT

WHEREAS, the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston has read the Indemnity and Trust Agreement; and

WHEREAS, this agreement made this 11th day of December, 2012, in the County of Morris, State of New Jersey, by and between the Statewide Insurance Fund (hereinafter “FUND”), and the Township of Sandyston in the County of Sussex, State of New Jersey, a duly constituted local unit of government (hereinafter “LOCAL UNIT”); and

WHEREAS, Sandyston Township agrees to become a member of the Statewide Insurance Fund until January 1, 2016, at 12:01 a. m. eastern standard time.  The commencement date shall be the effective date as established by the FUND’s Bylaws and policies.
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston approves the Indemnity and Trust Agreement and hereby authorizes the Mayor to execute on behalf of the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston said Indemnity and Trust Agreement.
The Committee reviewed R-86-2012.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald made a motion to approve R-86-2012, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP

R–87-2012

RESOLUTION TO REFUND OVERPAYMENT MADE ON 

BLOCK 1404 – LOT 4 FOR 2012 TAXES.

WHEREAS, Jessica Caruso, Tax Collector, advises that Block 1404 – Lot 4 has an overpayment, and

WHEREAS, Peter Van Idistine who resides at 6 Antler Drive (Block 1404 Lot 4) made application for a Senior Citizen/Surviving Spouse/Disabled Person deduction in the amount of $250.00 for the 2012 tax year, and

WHEREAS, Peter Van Idistine had paid the fourth quarter 2012 tax, and

WHEREAS, upon approval of the deduction, an overpayment has occurred in the amount of $250.00 for the 2012 tax year, and

WHEREAS, Peter Van Idistine requested that the overpayment be refunded to him, and

WHEREAS, Jessica Caruso, Tax Collector, requests a refund be issued to Peter Van Idistine in the amount of $250.00.
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston, County of Sussex, State of New Jersey that approval be granted to refund overpayment in the amount of $250.00 for Block 1404 – Lot 4.

The Committee reviewed R-87-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-87-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP

R-88-2012

A RESOLUTION FOR THE TOWNSHIP OF SANDYSTON TO ENTER SHARED SERVICE AGREEMENT WITH THE TOWNSHIP OF MONTAGUE FOR THE PROVISION OF CONSTRUCTION DEPARTMENT SERVICE FOR 2013

WHEREAS, THE TOWNSHIP OF SANDYSTON, a municipal corporation of the State of New Jersey and THE TOWNSHIP OF MONTAGUE, a municipal corporation of the State of New Jersey desire to enter into this Shared Services Agreement for the provision of Construction Department services in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:65-1 et seq.; and

WHEREAS, the Township of Sandyston is hereby designated as the agent of the Township of Montague, to furnish Code Administration and Enforcement services under the Uniform Construction Code, N.J.A.C. 5:23-1 et seq. and its Subcodes; and  

WHEREAS, said Shared Service Agreement shall be for a period of one year, beginning on or about January 4, 2013 and terminating on December 31, 2013; and

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Sandyston Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston hereby agrees to enter into the shared service agreement for the provision of Construction Department services in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:65-1 et seq.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston hereby authorizies the Mayor and Municipal Clerk to execute said Shared Service Agreement on behalf of the Township Committee of the Township of Sandyston.  A copy of the Shared Service Agreement and this Resolution will be placed on file in the office of the Municipal Clerk.

The Committee reviewed R-88-2012.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald made a motion to approve R-88-2012, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried.

SANDYSTON TOWNSHIP 

R-89-2012

A RESOLUTION TO CANCEL BALANCES TO SURPLUS


WHEREAS, Sandyston Township Chief Finance Officer, Jessica Caruso, has recommended that the following amounts be cancelled to surplus.

01-201-20-110-010
Mayor/Committee

SW

$  1,500.00

01-201-20-110-020
Mayor/Committee

OE

$     500.00

01-201-20-120-020
Clerk



OE

$  5,000.00

01-201-20-130-010
Finance Administration
SW

$  3,000.00

01-201-20-130-020
Finance Administration
OE

$  2,000.00

01-201-20-140-020
Computer Maintenance
OE

$  3,000.00

01-201-20-145-020
Tax Collector


OE

$  2,000.00

01-201-20-150-020
Tax Assessment

OE

$  4,000.00

01-201-20-185-020
Zoning Bd. of Adj.

OE

$  3,000.00

01-201-21-180-020
Planning Board

OE

$  1,000.00

01-201-22-195-010
Construction


SW

$  5,000.00

01-201-22-195-020
Construction


OE

$  5,000.00

01-201-22-198-020
Fire Sub-Code Official
OE

$  1,500.00

01-201-23-220-092
Employee Group Ins.

OE

$19,000.00

01-201-23-225-020
Unemployment Insurance
OE

$  1,000.00

01-201-25-265-020
Fire Prevention Official
OE

$  6,500.00

01-201-26-305-020
Sanitation


OE

$  1,500.00

01-201-27-335-020
PEOSHA


OE

$  1,000.00

01-201-27-340-020
Animal Control

OE

$  1,000.00

01-201-31-430-020
Electricity


OE

$  4,000.00

01-201-31-440-020
Telephone


OE

$  2,500.00

01-201-36-472-020
Social Security

OE

$  2,000.00








TOTAL:
$75,000.00

The Committee reviewed R-89-2012.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve R-89-2012, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.

Ordinances:

ORDINANCE 2012 - 08
AN  ORDINANCE SUPPLEMENTING AND  AMENDING CHAPTER  Sect.  150
BE IT ORDAINED, by the Mayor and Township Committee of Sandyston Township, County of Sussex and State of New Jersey, the Ordinance revisions recommended by the Land Use Board be made as follows:

150- 15   CLOTHING BINS.
A.              Clothing Bin Permit Requirements.
1. No person shall place, use, or employ a  donation clothing bin, for solicitation purposes,  within the Sandyston Township, unless they have complied with all of the requirements set forth in N.J.S.A. 40:48-2.61.

2. No permit for a clothing bin shall be issued unless the applicant can demonstrate that the placement of  the clothing bin is permitted by the site plan or that it will have no  effect on  zoning and/or  site  plan requirements and regulations as  determined  by  the zoning official.

3. Each permit will require the following information as minimal requirements:

a.   Contact information for owner of the bin;

b.   Written consent of the property owner;
c.   a depiction of the exact location of the proposed
bin;
d.    · the exact size of the bin including dimensions
and height as well as tonnage capacity.
4. Each permit with permit number will be posted on each bin in a place easily visible to all.
B.              Clothing Bin Permit .Application, Duration and Fee.
1. The municipal zoning officer shall be the municipal agency as referenced in N.J.S.A. 40:48-2.61 to accept applications process them and issue clothing bin permits.

2. The permit fee shall be twenty-five ($25.00) dollars for the initial application. Annual renewals of said permit will require a $15 renewal fee.

3. Permits issued by the zoning officer shall be valid for one year.

4. Each permit holder must report annually no later than March 1 
   the annual tonnage handled under each permit.
c.    Pena1ty for Vio1ations.

Any person or entity violating this section or any provision of N.J.s .A. 40:48-2.60 et seq. shall be subject

to the penalties set forth in N.J.S.A. 40:48 2.63.

Effective Date: These Ordinance revisions shall take effect immediately upon final passage and publication thereof according to law.

Mayor Harper made a motion to open Ordinance 2012-08 to the public for public hearing, seconded by 

Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.  There being no comment from the public, Mayor Harper made a motion to close the meeting to the public for public hearing, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.  Mayor Harper made a motion to approve Ordinance 2012-08, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.  Roll Call Vote followed:  Ayes: Leppert, MacDonald, Harper; Nays: 0; Abstain: 0; Absent: 0

Correspondence:  The Committee reviewed the Correspondence.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald stated the Township received many thank you notes from residents for Township Committeemen and employees and felt they should be read into the record.  Committeeman Leppert read the following into the record:
“Gentlemen: 

As a high school teacher, several of my lessons during the month leading up to Election Day center on character and what it means to be a leader. When citing examples of character and leadership for my students, I often refer to the three of you. Being a citizen of Sandyston for the majority of my adult life, I have watched you lead our township in a manner that reflects your true dedication to our citizens and the future of Sandyston. 

It is evident through the professionalism exemplified through your discourse in posted minutes as well as in the meetings that I have attended, that you are truly passionate about and dedicated to keeping Sandyston township a safe and welcoming community.  While doing so, you also hold a strong reverence for our rich history.  

Each of you is a longtime, if not life-long resident of our township, and it is apparent that every decision that you make as leaders is in the best interest of our town. You have experienced first- hand, the historic events that have shaped our town, you currently work to make it safer for our residents, and you are planning for the future in a fiscally responsible manner.

So when I speak to my students about leadership, it is the qualities of integrity, dedication and passion that I convey. You three gentlemen emulate those characteristics in as citizens and as our leaders. As a citizen of Sandyston, who may very well be among the future generation of leaders in some capacity, I thank you. Thank you for always thinking in the best interest of our township, our home.   Best Regards, Jenna Valleau 13 Heaters Lane, Layton”
“Dear Amy and George,

I just wanted to send you both a big Thank You for helping me get my power back on last week. The power company was at my house the very next day. One gentleman even said that someone called the Mayor's Office and I proudly said,  I did! and we all chuckled. I guess that's the only way to get things done with a company like JCP&L.

It's nice to know that our small community comes together to help each other in times of need. 

Amy, I also want to say that you went above and beyond the call of duty calling me back....even on Saturday. That shows pure dedication to your work and it clearly shows you care about others. God Bless you both.  Warmest regards, Mary LaRusso”
“Amy, I just wanted to say thanks for calling about my power outage, time and time again, Thank you, Shirley Reper”

“I just wanted to say thanks for checking on me during the storm when I didn’t have power.  Thank you, Shirley Reper (to Fred MacDonald)”
“Hello, John and I want to express our thanks for all your help and efforts during the power outage aftermath of “Sandy” now that things are back to normal.  You all did a great service to our community showing understanding, and relentless efforts to make sure the problems were fixed on VanSickle & Wainwright.  Thank you again – you r happy neighbors, John & Lydia Ferguson”
“Dear Mayor and Council Members,

Once again I would like to thank you for the use of the meeting room.  “Holiday Creations” craft sale for the Delaware Valley United Methodist Church was still a success despite Hurricane Sandy!  Again this year we had so much help from Amy Lobban.  It was nice to be able to get everything there early as the weather did not want to cooperate for moving in on Thursday!  Considering our craft group is all senior citizens, this was wonderful!

We would also like to reserve the room next year in the spring for Saturday, May 11th for our craft and flower sale and again on November 6th & 7th to set up the tables and move the crafts into the building.  Then the dates of November 8th and 9th will be the actual sale and clean up. 

We also would like to thank you all at the municipal building for all the help in getting the power back on in Sandyston after Hurricane Sandy.  You never let up until all residents were taken care of in their needs.  You truly are a wonderful group of people for which Bob and I are greatly appreciative to have you in your positions.  Thank you so much.  Once again, a sincere thank you to all involved from all the “Craft Ladies” and the Delaware Valley United Methodist Church.  Sincerely, Kathleen Green”

Mayor Harper read the following letter into the record:

“Monday, December 3, 2012, Sandyston Township Land Use Board, ATTN:  Mr. Keith Utter, Chairman.  Dear Mr. Utter:  After serving with the Sandyston Township Planning Board since March of 1961, I have decided not to ask the Township Committee to renew me as a Planning Board Member.  I have enjoyed my service to the Township.  Sincerely, Edward Ibsen”

Mayor Harper noted this is 51 years of dedicated service to Sandyston Township.   Mayor Harper asked for the Clerk to prepare a Proclamation and purchase a plaque for presentation to Mr. Ibsen at the next meeting.

Open Meeting to Floor:    

Mr. Stanley Dutkus, President of the Sandyston Township Volunteer Fire Department, came forward and invited the Committee and their families to the Santa Parade to be held on Saturday, December 15, 2012.
Mr. Dutkus also informed the Committee the fire department is running a toy drive for a fire department in Lavalette that was damaged very badly during Hurricane Sandy.  Members of the fire department will be on hand to collect toys for children up to age 13 years old and members will deliver these toys to the Lavalette Fire Department on Friday, December 14, 2012.

Mr. Dutkus, Emergency Management Coordinator, wished to thank the road department for all their hard work with Hurricane Sandy.

Committeeman Leppert commended the Sandyston Township Historical Society for their efforts with the “Sandyston Has Heart” program/fund-raiser.  Committeeman Leppert noted the article in the New Jersey Herald and how much it shows how much this community does care for each other.  The Clerk stated the program has raised approximately $3,000 more since the article ran in the New Jersey Herald.

Mayor Harper asked to make a public comment.  Mayor Harper explained to the public present that Mr. Glenn Hull has been to several meetings during the last couple years and these meetings have reached a contentious point over the past three months and has been directed as an attack at Mayor Harper.  Mayor Harper read the following statement into the record: “In connection with the ongoing saga of Glenn Hull accusing me of responsibility for all his son’s problems, I need to relate what happened last Wednesday night, December 5, 2012 at approximately 7:00 pm.  Glenn Hull burst thru the door of my farm carriage house where my family and friends were gathered with me after a day of hunting.  Ignoring all in the room, Glenn strided in about half way to me and beckoned me with his index finger to come to him.   I approached and before I could speak, Glenn said it would behoove me to be in Federal Court with his sons on Monday or suffer the consequences.  I said I did not understand and he said his sons were to be in court on Monday to answer the Park Service suit against them for court costs in connection with the Old Mine Road gates and because I told them to close the road it was my responsibility and I needed to be there with them on Monday to make this right.   I said this was not the time or place for this and I am requesting he leave now.  He said he came here in public so no one could say he threatened me.  I again requested he leave and he slammed the door yelling you stay in there George.  Don’t you follow me out here.  Present at the exchange was my son, Brett Harper; my grandsons, Waylon and Ranger Harper; John Delea; John Kurkjian; Jim Campbell; Ed Labar; Lou Labar; John Youngman; Bernie Farrell.”  Mayor Harper wished to make no further comment except to put on the record what he thinks was precipitated from what has gone on in the meeting room over the last two to three years. 
Steve Williamson, 74 Route 560, Layton, came forward and stated he knows being a member of the Township Committee is not easy and he knows how much time is involved and thanked them for what they do.  Mr. Williamson stated with regard to what Mayor Harper just read into the record, he would vigorously defend anyone’s right to free speech; however, he also believes there is a time when someone crosses the line between free speech to harassment and Mr. Glenn Hull is right over that line.  Mr. Williamson stated he did not feel the Township Committee should spend another minute or spend another penny of taxpayer money listening to or having to record his rants.  Mr. Williamson stated it was just his opinion and he didn’t know how to get it accomplished, but stated enough is enough.  The Committee thanked Mr. Williamson for his comments.

There being no further comments from the public Mayor Harper made a motion to close the public session, seconded by Committeeman MacDonald and unanimously carried.

The Clerk asked the Committee, with regard to Block 1801 Lot 15, how the Committee wished to proceed.  The Clerk asked if they wished to continue to sell the property to Green Acres or offer the property up for auction.  Mayor Harper stated he informed Mr. Davids that we would proceed after we have received an offer from Green Acres.  The Committee discussed the options available and directed the Clerk to put this property up for auction.  Mayor Harper asked for the stipulation of no joint purchases between property owners.  Deputy Mayor MacDonald made a motion to approve putting this property up for auction, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried. The Clerk stated she would notify Green Acres.
The Clerk noted the upcoming retirement of Mr. Alan Delea on January 31, 2013 and asked if the Committee would like to have a retirement party.  After much discussion, Mayor Harper made a motion to hold an in house retirement party, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.

The Clerk also asked about the day before Christmas and if the Municipal Building would be open or closed.  Mayor Harper made a motion to close Christmas Eve, seconded by Committeeman Leppert and unanimously carried.

Deputy Mayor MacDonald made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 pm, seconded by Mayor Harper and unanimously carried. 
Coming Up:



Next Township Meeting:
Tuesday, January 2, 2012 at 9:00 am (Reorganization Meeting)

Recreation Meeting:

Tuesday December 18, 2012 at 6:30 pm


Planning Board:  

Monday, January 7, 2013 at 7:00 pm


Seniors Meeting:

Monday, February 5, 2013 at 12:00 pm 


STVFD Santa Parade

Saturday, December 15, 2012

Adjournment:  Mayor Harper made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:09 am, seconded by Deputy Mayor MacDonald and unanimously carried.

Respectfully submitted,


Amanda F. Lobban, RMC
Municipal Clerk 
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